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WG 8 addresses standards relating to the representation and interchange of environmental data. In co-operation with the SEDRIS Organization, the following International Standards have been published to date;

SEDRIS DRM and API (18023 parts 1, 2 and 3)

SEDRIS Language Binding (18024-4)

Environmental Data Coding Specification (EDCS) (18025)

EDCS Language Binding (18041-4)

Spatial Reference Model (SRM) (18026)

SRM Language Binding (18042-4).   

The main areas of activity during the year 2008-9 have been related to the SRM (18026) and the EDCS Registry. New Work Items have been approved for 18025 (EDCS) Amendment 1 and for 18026 (SRM) Amendment 2. New Work Item Proposals are currently being balloted for 18023-1, 18023-3 and 18024-4 (SEDRIS parts 1, 3 and LB respectively).

The Final Draft Amendment (FDAM) for Amendment 1 of the Spatial Reference Model (18026) was approved in February 2009, together with Technical Corrigendum 2. A few discrepancies had by this time been identified in the document, so it was decided that they should be corrected by a Technical Corrigendum before the approved FDAM and corrigenda were combined into a second edition of 18026. Technical Corrigendum 3 was approved in April 2009. Edition 2 of the SRM (ISO/IEC 18026:2009), which combines Amendment 1 with the three Corrigenda, was published as a PDF document on 2009-07-13.

There has been minimal work during the year on Technical Report (TR 24788) for SEDRIS DRM Templates, due to resourcing problems as a result of the current economic downturn. However, the plan to specify an X3D to SEDRIS DRM converter, as agreed at Monterey last year, is still valid and it is planned that work will restart early in 2010.
Work is in progress on the PDAM for EDCS Amd 1and it is expected that it will be ready for ballot at the end of September 2009.

SRM Amendment 2 provides an opportunity for joint work with TC 211 in the area of datum transformations, in particular with respect to similarity transformation templates. However, this has not yet been initiated. Irrespective of any possible co-operative work with TC 211, it is planned that the PDAM will be ready for ballot in February 2010.

With respect to Registries, only the EDCS Registry has been active during 2008-9. The Rapporteur Group has completed the review of 5 submission batches (2007-Q3, 2007-Q4, 2008-Q1, 2008-Q3 and 2009-Q1), of which 2007-Q3 has been balloted and approved. Two other batches (2008-Q2, 2008-Q4) have been withdrawn and a new batch (2009-Q3) has been submitted.
There have been no formal meetings of WG 8 since the Monterey Plenary in June 2008. However, there have been frequent tele-conferences and web-conferences between the SRM editors and between the EDCS Rapporteur Group. 
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